
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   

 
  

Welcome to our September newsletter. 
The start of the academic year has been 
action packed and our children have 
settled well into school life.   
 

Reading at Stobhillgate 

As I am sure you will agree reading is 
extremely important. Being a confident, 
fluent reader allows our children to 
succeed in all subjects and will support 
them as they move through their 
academic studies and future careers. 
Over the last few years we have 
enhanced our reading provision by 
creating a new school library, introducing 
a new home reading approach 
(Accelerated Reader) and have invested 
in an exciting new range of books that 
the children study in class. All these 
approaches have raised the profile of 
reading across the school and this has 
resulted in some impressive results, both 
in academic attainment but also in how 
much children now love reading! This has 
certainly been evident over the last 
month with the library always full of 
children returning and choosing books!  
 
Please encourage your children to read 
as much as possible, this will make a 
huge difference! If any parents/careers 
are interested in becoming reading 
helpers please get in touch with the 
school office.   
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Calling all future Stobhillgate pupils!  
It is that time again when we open our 

doors to potential pupils and parents. If 
you know of anyone, who is interested in 
Stobhillgate First School please 
encourage them to give the school a call 
to arrange a 1 to 1 visit with myself. This 
is a brilliant opportunity to really get to 
know the school and find out what life at 
Stobhillgate is really like. Visitors are 
always impressed with the calm and 
purposeful atmosphere and the 
outstanding behaviour of our children. 
This makes me very proud.  
 

We currently have places available in 
year groups throughout school and new 
pupils can start at any time! If you know 
of any families who are new to the area 

or are just interested in school please 
ask them to give us a call. We would love 
to meet them.  
 

 
Finally, I would like to let you know that 
we are always here if you need to talk. 
We are a small school and pride 
ourselves on being a family. If you have 
any concerns please do get in touch as I 
am sure we can help.  
 

Thank you so much for your brilliant 
support.  
 

Regards  
Glen Whitehead 

Head Teacher 

September Newsletter 
 



 
 

EYFS 

We have had a successful start to the year in 

EYFS. The children have enjoyed exploring their 

indoor and outdoor classroom environments and 

are beginning to access all areas with 

confidence. We are extremely proud of how 

quickly everyone has settled into school life and 

daily routines. 
 
The highlight of our first term has been the visit 

from Mrs Turnbull’s seven boxer puppies. The 

children enjoyed welcoming them into the 

classroom and were all very sensible and gentle. 

The puppies were very excited to meet all the 

children but soon got tired and enjoyed a sleep 

in the laps of all the Nursery and Reception 

children. It was a wonderful experience and we 

were so proud of how well everyone behaved.  
 
Everyone has been thoroughly enjoying Forest 

Friday, where the children have been learning about owls, apples and 

‘What changes in autumn.’ We have been spotting signs of autumn 

and collecting fallen leaves to create our pictures using natural 

resources. We mixed paint together to create colours that matched 

the autumn leaves and made observational drawings of apples after 

learning so much about them. Everyone’s favourite part of Forest 

Friday is sitting on the logs, sharing stories and eating biscuits, it has 

become a special Friday treat! 
 
Nursery have enjoyed reading their first core book, ‘You Choose’. We 

spent time looking through each page and talking about our likes and 

dislikes. We discussed our families, who lives in our houses and 

where we live. We are now learning about, ‘People Who Help Us’, in 

school and outside of school. We look forward to a visit from the 

police and a nurse in the coming weeks.  
 
Reception have started reading, ‘Pumpkin Soup’, and we have many 

exciting things planned for this story. We will begin by making our 

own pumpkin soup, as the weather gets colder this will be a warming 

treat for everyone. We look forward to creating our first Reception 

story maps and retelling the story to our peers.  
 
Finally, the children in Reception have a very exciting opportunity to take part in Boromi.  
 

“Boromi is an award-winning community of school play libraries on a shared mission to empower every 

parent to support and nurture the early development of their child through powerful, purposeful play 

together at home, where it matters most.” - Boromi 
 
As a school we are extremely excited to be part of this initiative and ask that you sign up for the opportunity 

to borrow our Boromi play bags as soon as possible.  
 
We have made a wonderful start to our learning journey and we are looking forward to a year full of new 

opportunities! 
 

 



Year 1 

We have been very busy getting to grips with the Year 1 expectations and have been working really really 

hard. Some of our highlights this month have been learning about early humans in Art and how they formed 

images inside their caves. We have been using charcoal to make hunter gatherer images and printing using 

our hands in various ways. In Geography we have been exploring our immediate environment to start our 

topic ‘Our Local Area’. We have used and made maps of the classroom, school, outdoor space of school and 

of Stobhill estate. In English we have been learning the opening to the story of Little Red Riding Hood. Mrs. 

Roberts and Mr. Henderson are so pleased with the progress we have already shown; especially with how 

well we are using our new handwriting lines in our English books.  

Year 2 

Let me begin by saying how proud I am of all the children in Year 2; 

they have all started the year with such positive attitudes towards 
all of their learning. What superstars they all are!  

In English, we began the term with a unit on poetry. The children 

really enjoyed learning Michael Rosen’s poem Help, and I really 

loved reading their own version of this poem too. We are currently 

learning an Australian classic by Mem Fox, called Possum Magic. This 

is a delightful tale about two possums who travel all around 

Australia in search of human food. We will be writing our own 

version of the story, set in the UK. In the lead up to writing our own 

version of the story, we have enjoyed trying different foods from 

both Australia and England, and we have loved creating our own 

settings and characters. 

In Maths, we have been working hard to master our understanding 

of place value, working in both tens and ones with numbers up to 

100. We have represented these numbers in many different ways, 

using a variety of manipulatives. We particularly enjoyed using the 

sticks from the forest school area to make groups of 10, 

consolidating our understanding of adding and subtracting from a 
multiple of 10 further.   

For the wider curriculum, we have been studying the work of 

Georgia O’Keeffe in Art. The children have loved looking closely at 

flowers, and painting these with precision and detail. In Science, we 

have been learning all about how animals, including humans. We 

have looked at how they change as they grow, what they need to 

survive and why a balanced diet and exercise are important.  

Thank you all for your support this half term, it has been lovely 

getting to know you all, and I look forward to our year ahead! 



Year 3 

What a brilliant start to Year 3 the children have had! They 

have settled well into their new routines and have all 

helped me settle into mine too. In English, we have been 

writing to entertain through a journey text called ‘The 

Explorer’. Children are becoming familiar with some 

powerful language features including: fronted adverbials, 

similes and the power of three. In maths, we have 

completed our first unit of addition and subtraction and 

have now moved onto recognising place value in numbers 

to 1000. 

 

Our learning across the broader curriculum so far has 

included the Ancient Egyptians, animals including humans, 

staying safe on the internet, how to be kind to others and 

much more. We have even been lucky enough to have 

been paid a visit by Mrs Turnbull’s boxer puppies, very 

exciting! 

 

NUFC Foundation 

As part of the children’s physical education curriculum, 

they are now enjoying one session per week with a 

Newcastle United Foundation coach (Codie). The children 

have all taken well to Codie and the high quality, fun 

sessions she has been putting them through. 

 

Year 4 

Our new Year 4s have settled back into school brilliantly and as the 

oldest children in school, are setting the perfect example to our younger 

children! 

At the start of term, a dragon called Smok showed up and started 

causing problems! We have been on many an adventure since; our 

story writing taking us to far and distant lands where we fortunately 

have been able to defeat the monster!  

In Science, we are learning about our Digestive System – We are 

enjoying working scientifically to find out more about how our bodies 

work. We’ve been on fact finding scavenger hunts, have been dentists 

and we’ve even made poo! 

Enthusiasm in the classroom has been mirrored at home: engagement 

with homework on Seesaw has been fantastic! Thank you parents for 

your support with this. 

Our UNICEF Ambassadors for Year 4 are Ella-Mae and Hector – They are 

the perfect candidates to represent our class and make a positive 

change in school. They are super enthusiastic and already have lots of 

fantastic ideas! 

 



How do we keep our children safe? 

Children thrive in an environment where they feel safe and secure and this is exactly what we provide for 

them in school. Not only do we ensure they are safe and cared for, but we also work hard to teach them how 

to help themselves stay safe through our well planned and progressive curriculum. As an example, children 

learn how to recognise and be part of a respectful friendship and how we should treat each other, how to 

stay healthy and how to report anything they may be concerned about. You can find our Safeguarding Policy 

on our school website. 

If you are ever concerned about the safety, or welfare of a child in school, please speak to a member of our 

Safeguarding team: 

Mr Henderson – Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Mr Whitehead – Deputy Safeguarding Lead 

Mrs Gentry - Deputy Safeguarding Lead 

School attendance 

Although illness cannot be avoided, it is important to ensure your child is in school every day and arrives 

during our soft opening time of 08:50 – 09:00. This allows your child to have a calm start to the day and not 

miss any of their learning time. We have high expectations in everything we do in school and attendance is 

no different. We aim to have everyone with an attendance of at least 96% and you will be pleased to hear 

that as an average across school we are currently at 98%. Well done everybody. 

If you have any concern about attendance, or punctuality, please speak to Mr Henderson who will be happy 

to help. 

Attendance Description Approx. days lost per year Approx. weeks lost per year 
98% - 100% Excellent 0 - 4 Less than 1 
96% - 98% Good 5 - 9 1 to 2 
93% - 96% Satisfactory 10 - 13 2 to 3 
90% - 93% Unsatisfactory 14 - 28 3 to 6 
Below 90% Persistent Absentee  More than 29 More than 6 

 

Diary Dates 

Tempest Photography will be coming 

into school on Tuesday 4th October 

to take individual school photos. 

There will be a special ‘Into The 

Wild’ lunch menu on Thursday 6th 

October. 

 

School will close at 3:15pm on 

Thursday 20th October for half term. 

Friday 21st October is a Training 

Day. 

School will recommence on Monday 

31st October. Look out for more 

information about our Halloween 

Day. 

https://stobhillgate.the3rivers.net/child-protection/


Other News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 


